
From: Jim Etter <Etter_JF@sctax.org>
To: Soura, ChristianChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov

Date: 2/13/2012 1:30:44 PM
Subject: FW: Legislation for 2012 - Suggestions for Review by the Governor's Office

Attachments: 2012 Suggestions For Governor's Office Review.doc

Christian,
 
This is the list that am calling about.
 
Thanks,
 
Jim Etter
Director
SC Department of Revenue
803-315-0192
 
From: John McCormack 

Sent: Wednesday, January 25, 2012 9:39 AM

To: Jim Etter

Cc: Meredith Cleland; Harry Cooper; Rick Handel

Subject: Legislation for 2012 - Suggestions for Review by the Governor's Office
 
Jim,
 
Here is the legislation report we discussed this morning at the Sr. Management meeting. Let me know if you need 
anything else regarding these legislative suggestions.
 
John
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